## MINUTES OF MEETING OF KEMNAY COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD ON THURSDAY 28TH MAY 1992 IN KEMNAY ACADEMY

Present: Mrs Milton, Mrs Shrago, Mr Wainman, Mr Marco, Mr Evans, Mr Yates, Mr Pashley, Mr Power

Attending: Cllr Hunter, Mrs Wainman, Mrs Newberry (member of the public)

Apologies: Mrs Malcolm, Cllr Elrick

- 1. The Chairman welcomed everyone and the apologies were read. The Chairman then conveyed the Community Council's appreciation for the dedication of the outgoing Councillor, Mrs Wainman, to the welfare of this community which she has served most conscientiously for the past 8 years.
- 2. The Minutes of the previous meeting were read. Proposed adoption: Mr Yates, seconded: Mr Evans. Passed no dissent.
- 3. Matters arising:-
- (a) Footpath between numbers 3 and 21 Boat Croft. Mrs Newberry who lives in Boat Croft said that she and her husband were happy for the land to be taken over, but would like the footpath to remain. Mr Wainmain suggested that a letter be written saying we have no objection to the land being taken over but would require that the footpath remain. Next time the Police come we should mention that these residents are havig a problem with people congregating at the top of the stairs.
- (b) Licencing of Taxis in Kemnay. Leave until next meeting. AGENDA ITEM next meeting.
- (c) Kemnay Clean-Up In the absence of Mr Brown AGENDA ITEM next meeting.
  - 4. Unfinished Business. Mr Wainman reported that he had applied for Planning Permission for the proposed ramp at the Village Hall. The decision should be known by the 4th July. Once estimates are to hand he would point out to Gordon District that the Community Services are willing to help with installation.
  - 5. Correspondence received. Letters from Gordon District re exterior lighting cable; GRC re missing name-plate in Fraser Place; GRAIN re AGM; Clydesdale Bank re access; Gordon Environmental Forum re Green Gordon Awards; GDC re dog leaflets; Grampian Region re Joint Community Care Plan 1992-95; Gordon District with list of Concillors; Scottish Conservation Projects re 1992 Shell Better Britain Campaign (leaflet to be sent to Kemnay Primary School); Gordon District re Stray Dogs legislation; Grampian Region re Community Development Awards AGENDA ITEM next meeting. Picnic areas were suggested perhaps in Pleasure Park an article in the Newsletter.
- 6. New Business. Mr Marco reported on the recent Crime Prevention meeting. He said major crimes and break-ins were not too much of a

vandalism and hooliganism. The Police again mentioned the Neighbourhood Watch Scheme. Mr Marco to write a piece for the Newsletter to see if there is any interest in this.

- 7. District News. In the absence of Cllr Elrick there was none.
- 8. Regional News. Cllr Hunter apologised for being unable to attend the previous meeting but he had been in Houston, Texas on the Grampian Region stand at the Oil Exhibition. He reported that the Region were finalising the revised Structure Plan and this will probably come out immediately after the recess in August. They have to make decisions about the amount of land which the Districts will need to allocate for housing over the next 10 years and also make decisions about the industrial sites required. We will have a draft later in the year to comment on the package as it concerns our own area.
- 9. Planning Applications. Three in all. Nothing contentious.
- A.O.C.B. (a) Mr Yates gave a report on the Scottish Office plans for the Kintore Bye-Pass and the Kintore Community Council plan. A letter to be sent to the Scottish Office supporting Kintore Community Council (to be drafted by Mr Yates and Mr Evans). The Chairman thanked Mr Yates for attending the meeting on our behalf.
- (b) Mr Yates said that in view of all the hard work and interest shown by Mrs Wainman over the years the Council should consider co-opting her on to it. Proposed by Mr Yates, seconded by Mr Evans. Passed no dissent. Mrs Wainman accepted the invitation. Mrs Shrago then proposed that Mrs Newberry be co-opted as she had expressed an interest in the work of the Community Council. Seconded by Mr Wainman. Passed no dissent. Mrs Newberry accepted the invitation.
- (c) Mrs Shrago mentioned the recurring problems with cars on the brow of Kendall Road. Mr Power to draft a letter to Cllr Hunter. Mr Power said that although the rose-beds had been reinstated the grassed areas had not. He asked if more rose-beds could be put into these areas. He hopes to get volunteers to plant them. A letter to Aberdeen City District asking which roses thrive on road-side locations.
- (d) Mr Pashley said there is no road-sign at the Paradise Road/Kendall Road junction. There is no Kemnay sign as you approach the village from Fetternear. Letter to Mr Mitchell.
- (e) A letter to be sent to Cllr Elrick with the Agenda and Minutes expressing our hope that she will be able to attend our next meeting.
- 11. There being no further business to discuss the meeting ended at 9.10 p.m. The next meeting will be on Thursday 25th June and will be the last meeting before the Summer Recess.

Proposed adoption:

Seconded:

Signed: